Classified Council General Meeting

January 19, 2012
9:30 a.m.
Locations:  Battle Mountain – Room 4, Elko- EIT 203, Ely – Room 118,

Winnemucca – Room 109, Pahrump – PVC 115

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 9:34 a.m. by Co-Chair, Carmen Matlock.

Members Present:

Tammi Cavender

Dianna Byers


Brandis Senecal

Bundy Piscovich


Carmen Matlock

Jolina Adams


Gaye Terras


Carol Martin


Tami Potter


Kandy Scheel

Guest:
Laurie Walsh
Presentations:  Great Basin College—students and staff—is launching Edibles for Education, a Food Drive to support the Communities in Schools Hunger Prevention Program in early February.  The CIS Hunger Prevention program serves kids who do not have adequate food during the week or over the weekends, a situation that inhibits their ability to learn in school, among other things.   In 2011, CIS provided 36,278 breakfasts and snacks to local area children, and during the same period sent home with children 5,533 packs of nutritious food to get them through the weekends!  This year we are doing our first food drive, centered in Elko, and we hope to make this a yearly event that next year can involve Pahrump, Ely, Battle Mountain, and Winnemucca.

The mission of Edibles for Education is to provide 125 GBC backpacks full of nonperishable nutritious foods to help at risk K-12 students become successful learners.  Its higher education giving to K-12 education—the circle of life stuff.   In February Edibles for Education boxes will be distributed across campus.  Please fill those boxes to the brim!!  We will be collecting the boxes on Friday, Feb 10th and delivering the backpacks to CIS on February 14th.

Food items need to be kid friendly (flip tops, self-contained) and nonperishable—think good protein. 
Support staff will be in charge of making sure there are sufficient boxes in their building for food collection.  There was also discussion about donating money to help keep this program going year after year.  It was agreed that a Classified Council donation would be discussed at the next meeting.  
Approval of Minutes:    
Minutes from the December 15, 2011, meeting were reviewed.  There were no corrections.  Gaye Terras made the motion to approve the minutes.  It was seconded by Brandis Senecal and passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Reports:   
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.  There were no corrections.  Jolina Adams  made the motion to accept the Report.  The motion was seconded by Carmen Matlock and approved unanimously.
Site Reports:  (Written Reports read to committee for each site, attached to minutes)
Battle Mountain report

Ely report

Pahrump report

Committee Reports:
Web page:  No Report
By-Laws:  No Report
Events/Fundraisers:  No Report
Scholarship:  Classified Scholarships were awarded to Crystie Minson and 

Norbel Uribe.  The committee asked that the recipients be encouraged to apply for the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship as well.
Hospitality/Awards:  Grant-in-Aid:  A card was sent to Rocky Dunham as his

mother-in-law just passed away.  Brandis Senecal asked for clarification on “family” for sympathy cards, etc.  After a short discussion, the committee agreed that “family” would include:  spouse, child, parents, in-law parents, employee grandparents, and other special relationships on a case by case basis.

President’s Council:  No report.  

Old Business:  
Electronic Vote:  Dianna Byers reported that 22 votes were received in favor of approving the General Safety Policy and Procedures as presented by Pat Anderson at the December 15, 2011 meeting.  No comments or dissenting votes were received.  Dianna Byers made the motion to accept the electronic vote and to approve the General Safety Policy and Procedures.  Carmen Matlock seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Bake Sale:  Tami Potter will email all classified council members reminding them to bring their bake sale items to the Controller’s office the morning of February 14th.  She’ll also ask that the goodies be individually wrapped and priced.  Each site will take care of their own sale.  Carmen will contact each site to see if they are wanting to participate. 
Meeting Schedule for 2012:  Dianna Byers has sent the list to Susanna Dorr so it can be published on the web.
New Business:  
Congratulations to Renee Jim on her new grandson (Isaiah) on Monday.
Presidential Search:  Carmen reported that the committee met last week and chose a consultation firm to assist with the Presidential Search.  Cizek & Associates was selected.  They are located in Arizona with offices in California, Colorado, and Arizona.  They seemed to understand needs of a community college versus a university.  They had previously worked with a community college in Wyoming.  They were the only firm to bring up the vastness of our area (62,000 square miles).  The other firms seemed more experienced in working with universities.  The other firms had concerns about sufficient time to visit each community for input.  The committee will meet again on the 27th and review the president position description and how to advertise and where.  The firm has also networked with candidates they feel might be a good fit for this area and our needs.  
There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:26 a.m.
